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GSM Association SERG is closely following the specification work of the Multimedia Messaging Service (MMS). Especially SERG is interested in how MMS will work on roaming situation and in inter-operator situation. The SERG’s point of view for inter-operator situation means sending messages between two different networks. These networks might be in same country on in two different countries.

SERG is aware that both 3GPP (subgroups S1 and T2) and WAP Forum MMEG are studying the MMS. 3GPP is preparing the global 3G standard, which should work in 2G and 3G networks. WAP Forum MMEG is preparing WAP based MMS solution. SERG is concerned that there might be two competing MMS standards in the near future and which are in worst case not compatible with each others. SERG proposes the addressed groups to co-operate in MMS issues and to produce one globally accepted MMS standard. However the co-operation between proposed groups should not delay the finalising the MMS of Release 99.

SERG’s opinion is that it is extremely important that the MMS will be a part of Release 99. However it is not necessary that all the features are ready for Release 99. It is more important that there will be a new service called Multimedia Messaging Service. However when compared to Short Message Service the MMS of Release 99 should introduce a great improvements compared to SMS. These improvements could be e.g. unlimited text transmission, picture, audio and video transmission. And there should be some default file formats which all MMS capable terminals are able to support.

SERG opinion is that the MMS in Release 99 makes the UMTS phase 1 an attractive option for customers. However one key requirement is that the MMS will work both in 2G and 3G networks in order to allow a continuous service environment for the customers.

SERG supports the concept of Virtual Home Environment, however it’s our believe that if it is necessary to assure the finalisation of the MMS to be a part of Release 99 it should be specified without Virtual Home Environment (VHE) and Service Capability Features (SCF). VHE and SCF requirements could be added for to Release 2000 specification.

GSM Association SERG is recognised that there are some problems in the current SMS implementation in point of view of operators and end users. The future MMS solution should fix and overtake these problems. SERG opinion is that the biggest problem in the SMS implementation is that operator’s are unable to control the incoming messages of the recipients. 

SERG is strongly supporting the idea of transferring Multimedia Messages (MM) between operators’ Multimedia Messaging Service Center (MMSC) in inter-operator situations. This kind of network architecture enables also operators to introduce new kind of services (especially Mobile Terminating services) and in that way to differ from other operators.

GSM Association SERG asks the addressed groups to discuss these issues and support the proposals. This is a matter of some urgency due to the need to finalise the MMS specifications before Release 99 is frozen.
SERG is still studying the issues concerning the working of the MMS in roaming situations. SERG will forward further information to addressed groups as soon as there are something available.











































